
 

                                                                                                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Week in Our Parish 

 

 

September 10, 2017 
23rd Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 
 

Sunday Mass 

Saturday  
6:00 PM 

Sunday 
7:30 AM & 11:00 AM 

Daily Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday 

8:00 AM 

Wednesday and Friday 

5:00 PM 
 

Liturgy of the Hours 
This ancient communal prayer of the 

Church is prayed after all weekday 

Masses 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Confessions are heard before all 

Sunday Masses and after all weekday 

masses 
 

Rosary 
The Holy Rosary is prayed 30 

minutes before all Weekend and 

Daily Masses 
 

Bethel Home 
Mass and Rosary held on 3rd Friday 

of each month at 

10:15 AM 
 

Norseland 
Mass and rosary held on 2nd & 4th 

Wednesday each month at 9:30 AM 
 

Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament 
First Thursday of the Month  

8:30 AM -10:00 AM 
 

 
 
 

We received word from Bishop Callahan calling for a general collection for 

hurricane and emergency flood relief for the affected areas of Houston and 

surrounding areas of southeast Texas and southwestern Louisiana. He states, 

“Our People are ready to help, so please allow them the opportunity to exercise 

Christian charity in this very serious and emotionally charged situation. Thank 

you so much, dear brothers; and please pray for those touched by this tragic 

disaster.” A second collection will be taken up at all three Masses this weekend 

for this relief fund. Donations will be sent to the Diocese of La Crosse and the 

finance office will direct the funds to the United States Conference of Catholic 

Bishops (USCCB) or to Catholic Charities for direct assistance to our brothers 

and sisters in the affected areas. 

 

Are you or do you know someone who is… 
 •  A Catholic who is interested in discovering more about your faith? 

•  A baptized Catholic who has not celebrated the sacraments of Holy  Eucharist, 

Reconciliation or Confirmation? 

•  A non-Catholic Christian interested in the Catholic faith? 

 •  A non-Christian curious about the Catholic Church? 

St. Mary’s is offering an opportunity to come together in a small group to learn more about 

our Catholic faith through the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults. Sessions focus on the 

teachings and the history experience of the Church and prepare individuals to celebrate the 

Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist during the Easter season.  

You are invited to participate in the process with your questions, your insights and your 

faith story in a warm accepting setting. For information please contact Susan Tully at 608-

606-0631 or < stully@mwt.net>. 

 

Weekend of October 7th/8th we will hold elections for four new members to the Parish 

Council. Who may run for parish Council? All adult members of the parish. An adult 

member of the parish is defined as someone who has been confirmed in the Catholic 

Church.  Please contact the parish office by September 17th to submit your request for 

candidacy.   

Joseph Club will meet on Thursday September 21st at 5:30 PM in Marian Hall. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Parish Website www.stmaryviroqua.org 

Fr. Joseph Arokiam OFM Cap, Parochial Administrator (715-937-5117)  
    Julie Moore, Bookkeeper <stmarybookkeeper@mwt.net Kris Matheys, Secretary<stmaryparish@mwt.net 
                                   Tara Lyons, Director of Religious Education <tara.m.lyons@gmail.com> 

                          400 Congress Avenue, Viroqua, WI  54665, 608-637-7711 

 

http://www.stmaryviroqua.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       September 10, 2017 

 

What should be Your Approach to Your Offender? 

 

We are communities of sinners trying to be saints and there are many pitfalls on the 

way. In today's gospel passage we see a three stage procedure for dealing with 

a community member who has done something wrong. The whole thrust of 

the passage is that we should all work towards reconciliation and forgiveness rather 

than punishment. The first stage is man- to- man approach-only between two to solve 

the issue among themselves. This is the ideal situation, if it works out well. This is very 

easy to say, but it is very difficult to do, because there are some people who do not have 

the courage to talk man- to- man. 

 

The second procedure is to take one or two witnesses along if man-to-man approach is 

a failure. This step should be done in a prayerful manner. Never prompted by hate or 

revenge, because our purpose is to bring him or her back to a peaceful situation. 

The second part is about forgiveness, which is should be a part of fraternal correction. 

To forgive the offender is very difficult, but if we forgive we become more beautiful 

and much rewarded in the sight of God, because God loves the forgiving hearts. It is a 

fact that the unforgiving heart results into all sorts of illnesses such as high blood 

pressure, ulcer, cancer, diabetes, depression and strokes etc. and leads to ill health in 

general. 

 

The third procedure is about prayer. If we see something wrong in a person, the first 

thing that we do is we get angry with him or her. We share our bitterness with others 

and all the unpleasant situations that happened between the two and create a very bad 

scene which is very unchristian. The first person that we should inform is not the 

person who committed the mistakes, but to God in prayer. We in fact very rarely do 

this. If someone had hurt us, talk to God about that person. The most effective way of 

correcting the offender is possible through our prayers. We should realize that it is not 

our good words that change the hearts of others. It is not our beautiful words that make 

people change their ways, but it is only the grace of God through our prayers that can 

change people. Hence we pray for those people we want to correct and pray that our 

minds and hearts be one in forgiveness. 

Fr.Joe 
 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

     September 10, 2017 

 

 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
Weekend September 3,, 2017 

Adults: $2830.00 
Offertory: $387.40 

Catholic Times: $8.00 
Total: $3225.40 

Needed Weekly: $3,400.00 

 
 

MASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEK 

 

Saturday, 9 September, 6:00 PM *People of St Mary Parish 

Sunday, 10 September, 7:30 AM +Reinie Leis 

 (Gary & Joyce Unseth) 

Sunday, 10 September, 11:00 AM +Paula Herken 

 (Richard Herken) 

Monday, 11 September, 8:00 AM +Joe Menne 

 (Ralph & Betty Shedivy) 

Tuesday, 12 September, 8:00 AM +PJ Hauser 

 (Joe & Pat Biebl) 

Wednesday, 13 September, 5:00 PM +Lorraine Groh 

 (Jerry & Paula Cina) 

Thursday, 14 September, 8:00 AM +Jeanne Kabat 

 (Jerry & Paula Cina)  

Friday, 15 September, 10:15 AM Mass at Bethel Home  

Saturday, 16 September, 6:00 PM +Parish Council of Catholic  

 Women  (PCCW) 

Sunday, 17 September, 7:30 AM +Reinie Leis 

 (Bob & Angie Dickman) 

Sunday, 17 September, 11:00 AM +Carm Gros 

 (Ed & Pat Klos) 

  

  

  

  

  

   

   

    
  

 
  
  
 
 

  
 

 

Saints of the Week 
* St John Chrhsostom 

*SS Cornelius and Cyprian 

  

 

OF FURTHER INTEREST 
St. Kevin Church Guardian Angel Parish in Melrose WI is having a Fall Festival on Sunday, September 17. Family Style All You Can 

Eat Ham and Turkey Dinner including homemade pie. Adults $10 Children 6-12 $4 and under 6 FREE. Serving 11:00 AM – 2:00 PM. 

Please see flyer on bulletin board in St Mary’s Atrium for more details. 

 

La Crosse Life Chain 2017 Sunday October 1st 2:00PM-3:00PM. The Life Chain will begin on the corners of Losey Blvd and La 

Crosse Street and will go south on Losey Blvd. as far as the chain extends. Please come and provide a witness to the sanctity of life from 

conception to natural death.  Signs will be provided (suggested donation of 50 cents per individual and $1 per family) 

 

Wedding Banns: Al Skroska and Wendy Krump are to be joined in marriage in September. 

 

Rock & Roll Up Your Sleeve-Give Blood! Viroqua Red Cross Blood Drive is Tuesday, September 12th    12:00-5:30 PM at the Viroqua 

Church of Christ. 

 

Are you interested in going deeper in your relationship with Christ?  Reading the Catechism with a modest schedule of 15 paragraphs 

per night, 5 nights a week over 38 weeks is a great way to do this.  You will receive an email every two weeks, beginning September 18 

and the reading will take 10-15 minutes per night.  Here is one reason to consider this opportunity:  You will have an ever-growing 

attitude of gratitude toward God for all that He has done for you!  Send an email to Ann Lankford at alankford@diolc.org with “Reading 

the Catechism in the subject line.” 

 

 

 

This Week we highlight Vosseteig-Larson Funeral Homes as the bulletin sponsor of the week. 

Please Support the Businesses that Support Our Parish Bulletin 
 

mailto:alankford@diolc.org


 

ñIt is the heart that Gives 

The fingers just let Go.ò  

Nigerian Proverb 


